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President’s Report 

The month of April was a little slower paced, so less call on our members. 
 

A personal thank you to all members who got involved to make April a memorable month: 
 

 Minto Gardens ANZAC Day event prior to the actual day; 

 Wreath laying at the ANZAC Day Dawn Service; 

 ‘Bacon & Egg Roll’ Breakfast at the monthly car show in Campbelltown; 

 The weekly Wheel at Minto Marketplace; and 

 our fortnightly Meeting attendees. 
 

Each of the above will be chronicled by each Director. 
 

Since the last report, each meeting has had an interesting Guest Speaker: 
 

• On 9 April, we had Little Wings CEO, Clare Pearson, scheduled to speak, however, she could not   
make  it and was represented by COO, Katie McIntyre, and Marketing Manager, Andrew Bailey.   
Katie and Andrew gave an excellent presentation on Little Wings; it certainly is a charity worth 
supporting. 
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• On 23 April, Ingleburn Rotary members, Beth Godwin and Gail Taylor brought members up-to-date  
on what the ‘IngleMinds’ Committee is doing in regard to their Rotary programs. This Committee  
fulfils a lot of work in the background in Mental Health/Wellness support projects under the  
Rotary name.  
 

Some of the areas covered: 

i) The Team; 

ii) Monthly Meetings; 

iii) Fundraising for projects to ensure projects are break-even; 

iv) Partnerships – it takes a lot of time for relationships to gain mutual trust, and              
         creditability; and 

v) Projects and their focus areas. 
  

• Following a member’s proposal, put to the March Board Meeting, that the meeting frequency  
be changed, the Board resolved to put the proposal to the membership at the club meeting on 
9 April 2024. The proposal was ‘that the meeting frequency of fortnightly be changed to the  
second and fourth Tuesday each month, with a commencement date from 1 July 2024’. The  
proposal was accepted with one negative vote, and two abstentions. The By-Laws will now be 
amended accordingly. This action demonstrates the democratic process adopted within the club. 

 

As we look towards the new Rotary year; the District Assembly, which covers the training for new Boards, and 
members in general, will be held at the Bankstown Sports Club on Saturday, 18 May 2024 from 9:00 am to 3:45 
pm. This is an important training session for the new Board as Rotary is an evolving environment, and something 
new can be learnt by all members. 
 

Remember, if we have a passion about any project, look within, and think about how you can participate and my 
motto:  

 

IF   IT   IS   TO   BE  :  IT   IS   UP   TO   ME 
 

Yours in Rotary, 
 

 
 
 
PDG BILL SALTER 
President 2023-24 
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Club Celebrations: May 2024 
 

The month of May 2024 sees 9 people celebrating birthdays:  Rotarian Beth 
Godwin, Friend of Rotary Judy Wicks, and Selina Akter (4 May), Rotarian 
Barry Woolfe (8 May), Rotarian Vanessa Olsen (15 May), Friend of Rotary 
Jenny Ristic (17 May), Rotarian Zahangir Alam, and  Friend of Rotary 
Rachel-Maree O'Toole (18 May), and Fareeda Khatoon (27 May). 

 
May each of you enjoy a wonderful birthday celebration and we wish you all the best in 2024! 

 

 

 

Congratulations and best wishes to:  Rotarian Liz & Damon Oddy (4 May), 
Rotarian Peter & Carol Flew (6 May), Rotarian Drew & Julie Percival, and  
Rotarian Gail & Brian Taylor (7 May), Friend of Rotary Warren & Sue Morrison 
(10 May), Rotarian Tamanna Chowdury & Shamnun Faisal (15 May), and  
Friends of Rotary Jenny & Darko Ristic (20 May) who all celebrate wedding             
anniversaries during May. 

 
 
 

During May, we will celebrate Allan Hammond’s  
6 years as a Rotarian on 29 May.  Our club and     
Rotary International, sincerely thanks Alan for  
his continued service, and his support of Rotary 
International, and the community.  
 

 
  
 
 

The Words and Wisdom of Paul Harris 

After having lived with Rotary during the twelve years of its existence, I can, with fervour and sincerity, 

say that my faith in its destiny has constantly increased from the day of its birth. 

Rotary is, and ever has been a little in advance of, and yet in keeping with the tendency of the times.  

Rotary is not, like some other good influences, so far removed from the practical everyday problems of 

life as to seem, at times, entirely disconnected.  Rotary is simple, genuine, true.  It abhors deceit and 

pretentiousness and had rather run the risk of under-rating than to run the risk of over-extolling its own 

virtues. 

It is a man’s job to be a good Rotarian, and he who lives up to the precepts will be a good neighbour, a 

kind friend, a loving husband, a companionable father, and an asset to the community in which he lives. 

 Message to the Rotary Club of New Orleans, May 1917 
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It was my honour to lay a wreath on behalf of the Rotary Club of Ingleburn at the 
ANZAC Day Dawn Service 2024 at the Memorial Park at the Ingleburn RSL Club on 
behalf of the Rotary Club. 

 
It was a well-run and moving service which was attended by 

dignitaries, service personnel - past and present, families, young adults, and many school 
children attired in their school uniform. I was encouraged by the number of people who 
turned out to witness the ceremony, with attendees having to park up to 2 kilometres away 
in the streets around the RSL Club. The March started nearby, in Memorial Park, just after 
5:00 am after which the ceremony’s reflections and wreath laying began. 

 
I want to thank the Rotarians who showed support by witnessing the Dawn 
Service, the attached photos do not include everyone. A special mention to 
Rotarian Roz Travers who is President of Ingleburn Legacy Widows; she also 
represented Legacy by laying a wreath.  
 
The ANZAC Day Dawn Service is a special event, and I would encourage everyone 

to be part of it each year; it is something to share with your family along with the community. 
 
 
DAWN OF THE LEGEND: THE ANZAC SPIRIT 

The legend of ANZAC was born on 25 April 1915, and was re-affirmed in eight months’ fighting on Gallipoli. 
Although there was no military victory, the Australian and New Zealand forces displayed great courage, 
endurance, initiative, discipline, and mateship. Such qualities came to be known as the ANZAC Spirit. 
 
Many saw the ANZAC Spirit as having been born of egalitarianism, and mutual respect. According to the 
stereotype, the ANZAC rejected unnecessary restrictions, possessed a sardonic sense of humour, was 
contemptuous of danger, and proved himself the equal of anyone on the battlefield. 
 
Australians still invoke the ANZAC Spirit in times of conflict, danger, and hardship. 
 

 
 

      Lest we forget 
 

PDG BILL SALTER 
President 2023-24 
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V A L E, Rotarian, Bob Aitken 

Rotary is a sadder place, having lost Rotarian Bob Aitken, AM JP on 21 April 2024.   
 

Bob was a proud Rotarian who spent 27 of years “flying the flag” as Managing Editor of Rotary Down Under; this saw 
him well prepared to enjoy the role of Executive Director of Rotary Down Under Inc, specialising in public relations and 
corporate development in his final three years as leader of the Rotary region’s premier media organisation. 
 

In addition to running Bob Aitken Media, his own media company, he had been Chairman of Rotary District 9685 Polio 
Committee, the Rotary International (RI) ‘End Polio Now’ Coordinator for Zone 8, and Chairman of the RI Zone 8 History 
and Archives Committee and, as such, he had charge of planning, researching and writing the ‘Centenary of Rotary in 
Australia: 1927-2021. 
 

Among an extraordinarily long list of achievements and awards, Bob is a multiple Paul Harris Fellow, a recipient of RI’s 
‘Service Above Self’ award, and the Australian Rotary Health Medal, a member of the Rotary Club of the Lower Blue 
Mountains, former District Governor (DG) District 9690 / 9685, Project Manager NSW Graffiti Removal Day, and 
Chairman of Graffiti Removal Australia. He was a Life Member of the NSW Parents and Teachers Association as a result 
of 10 years of leadership at Parkes and Blaxland High Schools. 
 

Bob was a world traveller for Rotary and it was no surprise his love and passion for the organisation would ensure his 
ongoing involvement after retirement. 
 

Born in Parkes in 1945, Bob lived with his family on a wheat and sheep farm 10 miles west of Parkes.  His education 
commenced at a one-teacher school in the small village of Nelungaloo.  Later the family moved into Parkes, and Bob 
continued his education at Parkes PS and Parkes HS, excelling in sport rather than academics and, in doing so, setting 
his life on its amazing journey through sports.  
 

In 1963, Bob accepted a cadetship in journalism with the Parkes Champion Post. He became editor in 1969 and Managing 
Editor in 1972.  In 1984, on accepting the role as Editor of Rotary Down Under (RDU) (which included Australia, New 
Zealand and the surrounding Pacific Islands), the Aitken family moved to Lapstone; with Bob being a member of the 
Rotary Club of the Lower Blue Mountains. 
 

The RDU magazine flourished under Bob’s guidance, moving from B&W to a colour edition, then to an online digital 
production. Bob also organised a fund-raising appeal, which not only purchased Rotary Down Under House in 
Parramatta, but also secured the financial future of the magazine. 
 

Bob completed two terms as Chairman of the Rotary World Magazine Press Advisory Group (31 magazines in 24 
languages), was advisor to the RI Board of Directors in that time. He had also previously served as 2-terms as Chairman 
of the RI Communications Committee, and 4-terms as General Coordinator of the RI Public Image Resource Group, along 
with many other RI special committee groups. He was Vice-Chair of the Host Organisation Committee for the RI 
Convention in Sydney in 2014. 
 

Bob was the Media Manager for Hockey at the 2000 Sydney Olympic Games and in 2007, was named a Member (AM) in 
the General Division of the Order of Australia Queen’s Birthday Honours List – for services to sport and the community 
through Rotary. 
 

Sport was an essential component in Bob’s life, and he not only played many different sports, e.g. first-grade cricket, 
but also served on numerous committees and organisations.  Bob was keen to advance both the respective sport, and 
the athletes who competed in them. Bob was a Life Member of the NSW Hockey Association. 
 

Bob is survived by his wife, Ann. They were married in 1967 and have two children, David, and Corrina, and three 
grandchildren.  Our sincere condolences to them on their loss. VALE, Bob Aitken – Rotary is grateful for your service. 
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(source:  Nepean News, May 2022) 

May is 

NEW GENERATIONS [YOUTH SERVICES] MONTH 

Rotary’s programs are developing the next generation of leaders, providing 

funding to make the world a better place, and making peace a priority. 

 

New Generations is Rotary’s 5th Avenue of Service and 

comes in a variety of forms throughout our District and 

the Rotary world - including: Rotaract, Interact, Rotary 

Youth Exchange and Rotary Youth Leadership Awards.  

 

INTERACT 

Interact is a Rotary-sponsored service club comprised of 14–18-year-olds.  Interact gives young people the 

opportunity to take part in fun, meaningful service projects.  Along the way, Interactors develop their 

leadership skills and initiative while meeting new friends.  Members exchange ideas, opinions, and plan with 

other talented, energetic people, in an atmosphere free from negative pressures and distraction.  Interact 

strives to promote student leadership, local volunteer service, and to make members aware of the many 

global and world issues that affect people every day.  
  

Ultimately, students can: 

 

 Become acquainted with a premiere service organisation (Rotary International), and  

proven leaders from communities throughout Rotary; 

  Learn how to manage, and head community service projects; 

 Learn about other Rotary club programs including Rotaract (service club for young adults), 

Earlyact (a service club for primary school students), youth exchange (a chance to live and  

study abroad), and RYLA (Rotary Youth Leadership Awards). 

 

The word Interact stands for “international action” and, today, there are more than 10,700 clubs in 109 

countries. 

  

ROTARACT 

Rotaract is a Rotary-sponsored service club for young people aged 18-30.  Rotaract clubs are usually 

community, or university-based, and are sponsored by a local Rotary club; making them true “partners in 

service” and key members of the Rotary family.  

 

Young adults augment their knowledge and skill, and also address the physical and social needs of their 

communities while promoting international understanding and peace through a framework of friendship and 

service.  Rotaractors also often spearhead the formation of Interact clubs and participate in RYLA.  

 

Rotaract is one of the fastest-growing programs of Rotary service with more than 9,500 Rotaract Clubs with 

291,000 members in 177 countries. 

  

Rotaractors follow the motto “fellowship through service”. 

 

 

https://portal.clubrunner.ca/50040/sitepage/rotaract
https://www.rotary.org/en/get-involved/interact-clubs
http://www.rotary7010youthexchange.com/
http://www.rotary7010youthexchange.com/
https://portal.clubrunner.ca/50040/sitepage/nbsp-ryla
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ROTARY YOUTH EXCHANGE 

Rotary Youth Exchange is an excellent and inexpensive way for high school age students to travel and study 

in a foreign country. 

 

Youth exchange gives the participant the opportunity to improve their language skills, and school and family 

experiences will teach them the culture of their host country.  They also act as ambassadors for their home 

country.  
 

Each year the Rotary Districts that are part of CSRYE send approximately 300 young people to other countries 

and accept 300 young people from other countries in return.  

 

Accepting a youth exchange student into your club, community, and household can be a very rewarding 

experience.  It’s an opportunity for you, your family and your fellow Rotarians to learn about a different 

culture, and also help a young person understand your culture.  The goal of Rotary Youth Exchange is to 

promote the advancement of international understanding, goodwill and peace at the person-to-person level. 

  

ROTARY YOUTH LEADERSHIP AWARDS (RYLA)        

 Each year thousands of young people take part in the Rotary Youth Leadership Awards (RYLA) programs 

worldwide.  Young people are chosen for their leadership potential to attend a seminar, camp, or workshop  

to discuss leadership skills, and to learn those skills through practice.  RYLA aims to: 

 

 Demonstrate Rotary’s respect and concern for youth; 

 Provide an effective training experience for selected youth and potential leaders; 

 Encourage leadership of youth by youth; and 

 Recognise publicly young people who are rendering service to their communities. 

 

Started in Queensland in 1959, and officially adopted by Rotary International in 1971, the RYLA program 

enables young people to debate issues of professional responsibility and human relations, improve leadership 

and communication skills, learn about businesses or institutions, and meet Rotarians, while having fun and 

making friends.   

 

For participants, RYLA provides the opportunity to refine skills, and explore pertinent topics with peers and 

elders; for Rotarians, RYLA offers the chance to help develop leaders, share valuable expertise and bridge the 

gap between generations.   

 

RYLA can help lead to the strengthening and formation of Interact and Rotaract clubs and can be used as a 

recruiting tool for youth exchange. 
 

   
 
 

CHRISTINE SALTER 
Bulletin Editor, 2023-24 
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Rotary Foundation 

 

A Rotary International Article I recently read: 
 

Polio Eradication – Where does the money go? 

Each year, Rotary members organise events, hold special club meetings, seek media publicity, and encourage 
donations from Rotarians and non-Rotarians alike to reach our annual End Polio fundraising goal of US $50 million 
per year. Raising $50 million enables us to maximise the 2:1 match from the Bill & Melinda Gates Foundation. Is 
it worth our while going to all this trouble to raise $150 million? How does Rotary spend this money? 
 

The End Polio funds, raised by Rotarians, are used to support the activities of the Global Polio Eradication 
Initiative (GPEI) and are targeted at the geographical areas of greatest need. Expenditure is not only used to 
provide polio vaccines, but also to fund polio vaccinators and vital disease surveillance activities. 
 

Each year, Rotary’s International Polio Committee determines how the $150 million will be spent. Most of our 
funds are channelled through the World Health Organisation and UNICEF, the implementing partners of the GPEI. 
 

As can be seen from the accompanying pie chart, in 2022-23, Rotary funds supported polio eradication efforts in 
the two endemic countries of Afghanistan and Pakistan. Funds also supported polio outbreak response activities 
and vaccines in many countries in Africa and the Eastern Mediterranean Region including Chad, Ethiopia, Zambia, 
and Somalia, to name a few.  
 

The “other” category represents Rotary support for surveillance, research, and technical experts at the World 
Health Organisation. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
PDG BILL SALTER 
Foundation Director 2023-24 
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Community Service  

 

ANZAC DAY:  MINTO GARDENS 

On 24 April, four of our Rotarians arrived at Minto Gardens for the annual Anzac Day BBQ. 
 

Beth and Roz helped the staff set up the outside area for serving, while Jan and Peter headed off to the BBQ area 
to peel and slice some onions.  
 

The residents attend an Anzac Day ceremony each year on this day, followed by a sausage sizzle lunch cooked 
by our Rotary club. So, while they were busy, Jan and Peter cooked the sausages and onions ready for lunch. 
 

At high noon when the residents arrived, there were plenty of friendly greetings for our club members – we are 
getting to be familiar faces for many of them. 
 

“Come and get it “ was the shout out from Kate, the Village Manager. And they did!  
 

Several times the same faces came past, always with a smile or a joke about something. 
 

We finally beat them when someone yelled out “fourths anyone?”, and no one came. 
 

Kate had organised some delicious Anzac cookies for dessert. Despite the fact that Peter told everyone that he 
stayed up all night cooking them, no one believed him – someone even said that the cookies had a real Costco 
flavour to them! 
 

It was especially nice at the end of lunch when one of the residents gave us some handmade gifts for Anzac Day. 
The ladies received a handmade carry bag with red poppy flowers all over the outside, while the gents received 
a crocheted red poppy flower to pin to their lapel. A totally unexpected surprise for all of us. We were most 
grateful to the lady. 
 

Another highly successful interaction between our club and the Minto Gardens residents. Everyone enjoyed the 
day and had a wonderful social time. 
 

CAR SHOW BBQ 

It was a fresh and crisp Sunday morning as 5 of our Rotarians, Gail, Beth, Bill, Jan, and Peter arrived at the Macca’s 
Car Show, ready once again cook some fabulous food for the rev heads. 
 

After assembling the barbeque and tables, then setting up all the food equipment, it was time to light the 
barbeque and get cooking. 

 
Beth was our money keeper, Gail was our bread lady, while Jan, and Bill, 
tossed a coin to see who cooked the bacon and who cooked our delicate 
eggs. In the end they shared the duties. 
 

As on previous occasions, the thunderous roar of motors told us that the 
cars, and their keen occupants, were arriving. It didn’t take long before 

the glorious aroma of cooked bacon attracted them over to us. 
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One unique vehicle this week was a black Ford towing half a black Ford behind it →). The 
trailer was fully set up inside for the dog! Bench seat and bed on the floor, steering wheel 
and dashboard instruments up top. Pooch could sit up at the driver’s wheel and look out 
the window as they drove along. We have never seen anything like that before. Just 
shows you how wonderful these shows are. 
 

The coffee van beside us did a roaring trade with a long line all morning. 
 

“Mmm” …… Bacon and egg burger with freshly brewed coffee – what a great way to spend a casual Sunday 
morning ! 
 

 
  
 

PETER FLEW              
Community Service Director 2023-24 
 

 
 

 
 

International 

 

There is no international Service Report for April. 
 

 

 
 
GAIL TAYLOR  
International Director 2023-24 

 
 

 
 
 

Membership 
    

 
 
 

 

The club Membership Committee continues to meet monthly; the plan is to hold another Information Event that 
will inform interested community members about what Rotary is doing in our community, and how they can get 
involved. 
 

An extract from an interesting and inspiring Rotary International article, we read: 

 

 

The Rotary Club of Ingleburn is known for upholding the motto of ‘People of   
Action’ and is always looking for new members.  
 

Should you know anyone with a passion to serve our community, please have 
them contact us. 
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Using ‘kit culture’ to attract young volunteers 

Many of us are familiar with new trends emerging in the volunteering landscape: trends such as the rise of cause-
based and episodic volunteering, the push for greater flexibility, and more meaningful volunteering roles. 
 

Another trend, starting to feature in the research, is the rise of ‘kit culture’ – for example, packing kits for the 
homeless, wrapping Christmas gifts, or writing advocacy letters to petition government. 
 

‘Kit culture’ refers to the practice of providing quick and easy ‘pre-packaged’ volunteering solutions which 
enables, mainly younger, people express their social conscience in ways that are consistent with their ‘right-now’ 
lives.  While the trend may be newly reported, ‘kit culture’ volunteering has been around for quite some time. 
 

Packaging up some of our meaningful volunteering activities may be another way that Rotary clubs can regularly 
engage with younger volunteers, maybe not as members, but rather as a pathway to membership further down 
the track. 
 

However, for ‘kit culture’ to be effective, clubs also need to have the right marketing, communication, 
registration, and supervision processes wrapped around these opportunities. Technology, social media, and a bit 
of youthful savvy will likely hold the key. 
 

For Rotary to have a future in this area, we need to continue to adapt, and leverage these changing volunteer 
trends: capitalising on the rise of them may need to be part of the club’s tool kit. 
 
 

 
 
BILL SALTER & DREW PERCIVAL 
Co-Membership Directors 2023-24 

 
 

 
 
 
 

New Generations 
 

There is no New Generations Report this month due to the Easter Break and School holidays. 
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                             

 
 

 

BARRY WOOLFE 
New Generations Director 2023-24 
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Vocational Service 
                                     
VOCATIONAL SERVICE - this is both a Club, and members, responsibility. 
 
 

Our Club has just been involved with two great Vocational events.  
 

Firstly, the Pride of Workmanship Awards. Plenty of very positive feedback was received covering the actual 
event, the reason why the awards are held, and the great pleasure and confidence boost given to each award 
receiver. 
 

Secondly, the First Responders Awards in which we joined in hosting  with the other Rotary Clubs of Macarthur. 
Again a very positive and pleasing Awards event. 
  

Our next Vocational activity will be a visit to the Western Sydney International 
Airport. Whilst a year away from completion, and two years before it is operational, 
it is fast developing. On Friday evening, 12 July, commencing at 6pm, members, 
partners, Friends of Rotary, and guests will have the opportunity to view the ever-
developing  airport and receive a presentation from senior staff on how it has 
developed, the operational information, and future activities.  

 

A great opportunity to see first-hand major infrastructure in our own ‘backyard’. More information to follow but, 
if interested, and no reason not to be, then put it in your diary. 
 

Following the Airport visit, the next Vocational activity will be a visit to State Parliament 
House. This will be held on the evening of Thursday, 17 October. We will be hosted by 
our local member (and Minister of many portfolios), Anoulack Chanthivong. 
 

We will have the opportunity to observe members with Parliament in session, a great tour 
of many parts of the  historic building and enjoy a quality meal in Parliament House.  More on this later  but, for 
those interested, please mark the date in your diary. 
 

 
 

 
DREW PERCIVAL 
Vocational Service Director 2023-24  
 
 

 

 

 

The Words and Wisdom of Paul Harris 

There are no great fundamental differences between people (men) and between nations.  None are 

entirely good; none entirely bad.  The great mischief-maker is misunderstanding. 

THE ROTARIAN, July 1944 
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Mental Health Committee 
 

In our community there are many people who are homeless, and these include children. 
Homelessness can manifest itself in a number of ways including: staying with extended family, 
sleeping in cars, sleeping rough, and being placed in temporary accommodation. 
 

Homelessness inflicts profound and lasting effects on children, often robbing them of stability 
and security during critical developmental years. It jeopardises physical, and mental well-being, 

with increased risks of trauma.  
 

During the month of April The Rotary Club of Ingleburn was able to reach out to over 
30 children who are without a home.  
 

We delivered toys, sporting goods, and games so that during the school holidays the 
children were able to socialise and remain positively engaged. 
 

The Rotary Easter Bunny delivered bags of eggs and replicas of themself making a moment of unexpected joy 
and excitement for the children. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

While not solving the world’s problems, we certainly made a small difference to local children who are without 
a home, letting them know that they are not forgotten, and that the community does care. 
 

We are proud to be Rotarians who are making a practical difference in our local community. 
 

Beth, on behalf IngleMinds. 
 

 
 
 

BETH GODWIN 
Mental Health Committee 2023-24 
 
 

 
 

The Words and Wisdom of Paul Harris 

There can be no better introduction to the life of a community, than one that comes through the local 

Rotary club. 

My Road to Rotary     
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Social Committee 
 

Planes and boats and trains! 
 

The Social Committee is planning to include all of those in upcoming social events.  Read on to find out more! 
 

On Thursday, 13 June, members, partners and Friends of the Rotary Club of 
Ingleburn have the opportunity to enjoy dinner at Campbelltown TAFE. Some will 
recall the pleasant times we’ve shared there in the past, pictured below. The cost 
is a very reasonable $35 per person, payable on the night. At the moment, 12 
places are available so please book with Jenny to reserve your spot.  
 

Planes!   On Friday, 12 July  a visit to the Western Sydney International Airport 
has been organised - please refer to the Vocational Service report for details. 
 
 

 
 

Trains!  During August, a mid-week train trip will be organised for those who can 
make it. Bowral is the likely destination, where we will have the opportunity to have 
lunch, and enjoy the sights of the town before returning on the train. Details to be 
advised.  

 
Boats!  The Nepean Belle cruise is planned for a Wednesday or Thursday during 
September. It will probably be a morning (10 am) cruise leaving the option for 
lunching near the jetty after the cruise. The details will be provided soon. 
 

 
On Thursday, 17 October a visit to NSW Parliament House has been booked - please refer to the Vocational 
Service report for details. 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
Start getting excited!  Christmas is coming! Our Club Christmas Party has been booked for 
Tuesday, 3 December at Ottimo House. Please save the date in your calendar. The Social 
Committee is already planning for a fun event to finish the year.  
 

But that’s not all! 
 
The Social Committee is interested in arranging some other activities, if possible: 
 

A local walk - maybe on a weekend in November.  

A movie night - depending on the choice and timing of films.  
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The Social Committee would like your ideas and feedback on activities to help us with our planning.  Please let 
us know your good ideas.  
 

 

 
DREW PERCIVAL, GAIL TAYLOR & JENNY WOOLFE        
Social Committee 2023-24 
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Calendar of Events 
 
 
 
 

Day Date Function Where l Time 

Monday 29 April   

Tuesday 30 April ‘IngleMinds’ Meeting 
Ingleburn RSL Club    
7.00 pm to 8.30 pm 

MAY  

Wednesday 1 May   

Thursday 2 May   

Friday  3 May   

Saturday 4 May Wheel 
Minto Marketplace  
9.30 am to 11.30 am 

Sunday 5 May   
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Day Date Function Where l Time 

Monday 6 May   

Tuesday 7 May 
Meeting – Guest Speaker: 
Megan Green, Blood Bank 

Ingleburn RSL Club 
Dinner 6.00 pm l Meeting 7:00 pm 

Wednesday 8 May   

Thursday 9 May   

Friday  10 May   

Saturday 11 May Wheel 
Minto Marketplace  
9.30 am to 11.30 am 

Sunday 12 May   

Monday 13 May Board Meeting 5:30 pm by Zoom 

Tuesday 14 May   

Wednesday 15 May   

Thursday 16 May   

Friday  17 May 
RYPEN  Camp: Starts 

(Rotary Youth Program of Enrichment) 

Teen Ranch, Cobbitty 
Registration: TBA 

Saturday 18 May RYPEN  Camp: Continuing Teen Ranch, Cobbitty 

Saturday 18 May District Assembly 
Bankstown Sports Club 
9:30 am to 3:45 pm 

Saturday 18 May Wheel 
Minto Marketplace  
9.30 am to 11.30 am 

Sunday 19 May RYPEN  Camp: Concludes 
Teen Ranch, Cobbitty 
Pick Up: TBA 

Monday 20 May   

Tuesday 21 May 
Meeting - Guest Speaker  

Stephen Humphreys - ClubRunner 
Ingleburn RSL Club 
Dinner 6.00 pm l Meeting 7:00 pm 

Wednesday 22 May   

Thursday 23 May   

Friday  24 May   

Saturday 25 May Wheel 
Minto Marketplace  
9.30 am to 11.30 am 

Saturday 25 May Rotary International Convention, Singapore Commences 

Saturday 25 May Social: Bingo Night 
Campbelltown East Public School 
Time: TBA 

Sunday 26 May Rotary International Convention, Singapore Continues 

Sunday 26 May Car Show Monthly BBQ 
Old Campbelltown Bunnings Site 
6:30 am to 9:00 am 

Monday 27 May Rotary International Convention, Singapore Continues 

Tuesday 28 May Rotary International Convention, Singapore Continues 

Tuesday 28 May ‘IngleMinds’ Meeting By Zoom - 7.00 pm to 8.00 pm 

Wednesday 29 May Rotary International Convention, Singapore Concludes 

Wednesday 29 May Rotary Club of Narellan Changeover Dinner Harrington Grove Country Club 

Thursday 30 May   

Friday  
31 May 

Macarthur Young Champions Awards 
Wests Leagues Club 
Leumeah 6:30 pm for 7:00 pm 

JUNE 

Saturday 
1 June 

Wheel 
Minto Marketplace  
9.30 am to 11.30 am 

Sunday 2 June   
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Day Date Function Where l Time 

Monday 3 June Board Meeting 5:30 pm by Zoom 

Tuesday 4 June 
Meeting: Guest Speaker 

Jason Ellsmore, Ingleburn RSL and Ingleburn 
Ingleburn RSL Club 
Dinner 6.00 pm l Meeting 7:00 pm 

Wednesday 5 June   

Thursday 6 June District: Presidents’ Meeting 
Bankstown Sports Club 
6:30 am to 8:30 am 

Friday  7 June   

Saturday 8 June Wheel 
Minto Marketplace  
9.30 am to 11.30 am 

Sunday 9 June   

Monday 10 June KING’S BIRTHDAY  

Tuesday 11 June   

Wednesday 12 June   

Thursday 13 June Social: TAFE Dinner Campbelltown TAFE 

Friday  14 June   

Saturday 15 June 
District 9675 Rotary Charity Ball 
“Creating hope for the future” 

Le Montage  
36 Frazer Street, Lilyfield - 7:00 pm 
Tickets $195 pp (3-course dinner, 
drinks, dancing & surprises) - FORMAL 

Saturday 15 June Wheel 
Minto Marketplace  
9.30 am to 11.30 am 

Sunday 16 June   

Monday 17 June   

Tuesday 18 June Meeting 
Ingleburn RSL Club 
Dinner 6.00 pm l Meeting 7:00 pm 

Wednesday 19 June Rotary Club of Wollondilly Changeover Dinner Oakdale Workers’ Club 

Thursday 20 June   

Friday  21 June   

Saturday 22 June Wheel 
Minto Marketplace  
9.30 am to 11.30 am 

Sunday 23 June   

Monday 24 June Rotary Club of Camden Changeover Dinner Venue & Time: TBA 

Tuesday 25 June ‘IngleMinds’ Meeting 
Ingleburn RSL Club 
7.00 pm to 8.30 pm 

Wednesday 26 June 
Rotary Club of Macarthur Sunrise Changeover 

Dinner 
The Hermitage Restaurant 
6:00 pm 

Thursday 
27 June Rotary Club of Campbelltown Changeover 

Dinner 
Venue & Time: TBA 

Friday  28 June   

Saturday 29 June Wheel 
Minto Marketplace  
9.30 am to 11.30 am 

Sunday 30 June Car Show BBQ 
Old Campbelltown Bunnings Site 
6:30 am to 9:00 am 

Sunday 30 June District 9675 Changeover Dinner l Party 
St George’s Motorboat Club 
 

JULY 

Monday 1 July Rotary Club of Picton Changeover Dinner 
Vabby’s 
6:00 pm for 6:30 pm Dinner 

Tuesday 2 July   
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Day Date Function Where l Time 

Wednesday 3 July 
Rotary Club of Gregory Hills Next Gen 

Changeover Dinner 
Lakeside Golf Club 

Thursday 4 July   

Friday  5 July   

Saturday 6 July Wheel 
Minto Marketplace  
9.30 am to 11.30 am 

Sunday 7 July   

Monday 8 July   

Tuesday 9 July Rotary Club of Ingleburn Changeover Dinner 
Ingleburn RSL Club 
6:30 pm for 7:00 pm Dinner  

Wednesday 10 July   

Thursday 11 July   

Friday  12 July Vocational Visit: Western Sydney Airport  

Saturday 13 July Wheel 
Minto Marketplace  
9.30 am to 11.30 am 

Sunday 14 July   

Monday 15 July   

Tuesday 16 July   

Wednesday 17 July   

Thursday 18 July   

Friday  19 July   

Saturday 20 July Wheel 
Minto Marketplace  
9.30 am to 11.30 am 

Sunday 21 July   

Monday 22 July Board Meeting 5:30 pm by Zoom 

Tuesday 23 July Meeting 
Ingleburn RSL Club 
Dinner 6.00 pm l Meeting 7:00 pm 

Wednesday 24 July   

Thursday 25 July   

Friday  26 July   

Saturday 27 July Wheel 
Minto Marketplace  
9.30 am to 11.30 am 

Sunday 28 July   

Monday 29 July   

Tuesday 30 July   

Wednesday 31 July   

 

 


